
Carrigaline Municipal District 
Cork County Council 

Floor 5 
County Hall 

Cork 
 

13th October 2022 
 
 
TO/ Each Member of the Carrigaline Municipal District 
 
A Chara, 
 
Tionolfar Chruinniú den choiste thuas luaite mar leanas: - 
Please take note that a meeting of the Carrigaline Municipal District will be held on Monday 17th of 
October at 14:00 in the Council Chamber for the transaction of the following business: 
 

1. Deimhniú Miontuairiscí / Confirmation of Minutes 
 

To consider the confirmation and signing of the Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on 27th of 
September 2022 

 
2. Matters Arising 
 
3. Correspondence  

 

4. Breithniúcháin ar Tuairiscí agus Moltaí / Consideration of Reports and Recommendations  
 

5. Part 8 CE report for Bowens Cross 
 

6. Municipal District Officers Report 

 

7. Chun na Ruin so leanas ón gComhairleoir a mheas:/To consider the following Notices of 
Motion in the name of: 

 
Cllr. Jack White 

1. “The opening of Pottery Road, Carrigaline is very welcome. Over the coming weeks, could 

we as an MD request updates on usage figures, impact of it’s opening on other traffic 

movements in the town & updates on how its actual use may change modelling done for 

TPREP?” 

 

2. That the MD would investigate the possibility of installing intermittent barriers on the 

walkway between the Sail Garden & the entrance to LuLu Carpark, Carrigaline, to make 

pedestrians & cyclists using the facility feel safer from passing HGV’s & traffic. 

 

3. “Coastal erosion - Fountainstown. The earth / cliff face underneath the road from 

Greenacres to the Ferry Point, Fountainstown, is being badly eroded. Some old reinforced 



concrete has fallen already. It is important that an effort is made to stabilise the area before 

it gets worse.” 

 

Cllr. Audrey Buckley 

1. “I would like for Carrigaline MD to look at our local public slipways in the Carrigaline MD 

area. Many are in disrepair and are dangerous. We need to look at funding before someone 

has a serious accident.” 

 

2. “Have we at the Carrigaline MD received any update on installing a Columbaria in the 

Carrigaline MD area?” 

 

3. “Can we invite Bus Eireann’s new regional operations manager, (since Martin Walsh retired 

in June) to our next Carrigaline MD meeting. We still have many issues that have not been 

addressed since we meet with BE last year.” 

Cllr. Michael Paul Murtagh 

1. “That the MD would look at extending the footpath and putting in traffic calming measures 
at an accident black spot at the sweeping bend on the R611, Kilmoney Rd Lower across from 
Lower Clevedon.” 
 

2. “Look to engage with and support Community centres in the MD in order to create shared 
indoor spaces, corners or sensory walls, for local families of children with Autism.” 

 
3. “Look at traffic calming measures/ LED traffic sign on Glen Rd towards Tracton GAA on the 

sweeping bend at the Charity Rd junction that continues to upper Fountainstown.” 
 

Cllr. Seamus McGrath 

1. “To seek an update on my previous request for traffic calming on School Road, Shanbally.” 

2. “That the Municipal District would write to Irish Water regarding the number of outages to 
the water supply in the Upper Passage West and Monkstown area and request an update on 
the obvious need to upgrade the Mains pipe.” 

3.  “To request that a Safety Improvement Scheme be undertaken at the Fivemilebridge 
junction.” 

 
Cllr. Marcia D’Alton 

1. “That because many of the footpaths in the Carrigaline Industrial Park are without dropped 

kerbs, Cork County Council would undertake an accessibility audit in the industrial park with 

the aim of making it safely commutable for pedestrians of all ages and abilities.” 

 
8. Votes of Congratulations 

 
9. Any Other Business 



 

 

Ian Broe 

Meeting Administrator 

Floor 5 

County Hall 

021-4285058 

Ian.broe@corkcoco.ie 

 


